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January 29, 2025  
 

Dear Senators, 
 
I hope you were not significantly impacted by last week’s unusual weather and had an opportunity to 
enjoy the snow. Please find the updates from this month’s President’s report below. 
 
1. Speech in the Classroom 
As you are likely already aware a faculty member has been temporarily removed from their course 
and an investigation is being conducted into comments made during a class which some participants 
feel may have been inappropriate. I have been in contact with him and discussed the ways in which 
the Senate may be of assistance, including 
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2. Annual Reports and PS-36T CVs 
As we approach the deadline for submission of our annual reports using Elements, I wished to make 
you aware of a number of resources the Office of Academic Affairs has made available to assist you 
in this process. There is a dedicated page on their website providing trainings for Faculty Annual 
Reviews via Elements, including the timeline and a number of guides. There is also a separate page 
with resources on Elements & Discovery. The Faculty Activities in Elements page may be of 
particular interest as it provides an overview of 
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6. Faculty Council Meeting 
I am working with the President’s Office and the Office of Academic Affairs to identify a date and 
location for this year’s annual Faculty Council meeting and hope to more information to share soon. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Daniel C. Tirone 
President, LSU Faculty Senate 


